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                         Newsletter 
Friday 19th May 2017  

Dear Parents, Caregivers & Friends of the College

Thank you to all parents and 
caregivers who have supported 
their sons' learning last week at 
the Junior Parent/Teacher 
interviews.  These opportunities 
h a v e b e e n r e a l l y w e l l -
supported by parents and I 
know your sons will benefit 
from your interest and support 
i n t h e i r l e a r n i n g a n d 
achievement progress.  

A partnership between the 
school and parents/whanau is 
essential for your sons to 
a c h i e v e t h e i r a c a d e m i c 
potential.

Senior 
Assessment Week 
I draw your attention to the 
important week in the academic 
calendar for your sons - the 
Senior Assessment Week 
which begins Monday 12th 
June.  Following this, Senior 
Reports will be emailed on 28th 
June updating you on your 
s o n s ' p r o g r e s s a n d 
achievement.

Senior Parent / 
Teacher 
Interviews 
These take place on Thursday 
6 t h J u l y i n t h e S c h o o l 
Gymnasium. Bookings for 
these interviews will go on-line 
mid-June.

Student Reports 
Please note that as previously 
advised, reports will be sent out 
electronically and available 
through the parent portal on the 
College website.  The reports 
will not be sent by mail as has 
occurred previously.  

Please advise the College 
Office if you still wish to receive 
a printed copy of your son's 
report.  Note that if you have 
concerns about your son's 
progress in specific subjects 
then you can email the class 
teacher or the tutor at the 
appropriate year level.  Junior 
Reports are due out on 4th 
August.

Ian Stuart
Acting Principal

On Thursday morning 11th May, 
Mike King spoke to both the Junior 
and Senior Assemblies about Mental 
Health Issues and Addiction.  

M i k e w a s v e r y e n g a g i n g , 
entertaining and had a very clear 
message of "asking for help", 
"looking after your friends" and 
"where you can get help from when 
facing a range of challenges".

Be Gallant, Be 
Great, Be 
Gracious, Be 
Grateful 

Jake Bailey, Christchurch 
Boys' High School's 2015 
Head Boy, spoke to a packed 
auditorium in the Graham 
Young Youth Theatre today.  
Jake talked about his journey 
since giving his famous 
School Leavers Speech, after 
being diagnosed with cancer 
and being told he had 3 
w e e k s t o l i v e w i t h o u t 
treatment.  Jake is on a 
promot ional tour of the 
country with his book "What 
Cancer Taught Me", raising 
funds for Waipuna Hospice.

http://www.tbc.school.nz
http://www.tbc.school.nz
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Arts Fund-Raiser

An enjoyable and entertaining evening 
was hosted by  Tauranga Boys' College 
Arts Council on Friday evening 12th May 
at the Tauranga Art Gallery. 

E n t e r t a i n m e n t i n c l u d e d  A n t o n 
Steel  of  BOP FILM, Fletcher Oxford, 
Mason Jar Jazz Combo,   the Regional 
Sheilah Winn 5min winning Shakespeare 
act and more... 

A sincere thank you to our outstanding 
sponsors without whom this fundraising 
event would not be possible: 

Adrenaline Forest 
Bodyfuel Cafe 
Cobb & Co 
Coombes Johnston European 
Collar & Thai Restaurant 
Fletcher Oxford Musician & Writer 
Glue HQ 
Hotel on Devonport 
House of Travel 
Huka Prawn Park 
Huntaway Farms Horse Trekking 
Juz Catering & Delicacy Cafe 
Little India Restaurant 
Macau Bar Kitchen & Lounge 
Rialto Tauranga 
Rock n Ropes Taupo 
Rodney Fong Ray White Tauranga 
Taupo De Bretts Spa Resort 
Taupo's Floatplane 
Tauranga Aero Club Inc 
The Crossing 
The Rose on Roberts Taupo 
Warehouse Stationery 

Your support is very much appreciated, 
and your contribution is making a 
difference for our boys and the Arts at 
Tauranga Boys' College.  Thank you also 
to all of our  Arts Council members for 
their work.

https://www.facebook.com/TaurangaArtGallery/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100013210483508&fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100013210483508&fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/bopfilmpublic/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/TaurangaArtGallery/?fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100013210483508&fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100013210483508&fref=mentions
https://www.facebook.com/bopfilmpublic/?fref=mentions
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Arts Fund-Raiser



Online Ordering  

Your son will have been given a "Shoot Key Code" slip so that you can order photos online.

1. Go to www.photolife.co.nz

2. Click "Order Online"

3. Enter your secure Shoot Key Code: .....
(make sure you allow pop-ups for the payment process)

4. Click "VIEW ALL" to see all the packages available of your son's photos.

If you do not have internet access or prefer not to use the Online Ordering System, or if your son has lost his shoot 
key code,  please contact the School Office for an Order Envelope.

Place your order for FREE Delivery BY SUNDAY 3rd JUNE 2017.  Delivery will be via the school.
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Form Class Photos & Sports Photos

Titans Sport has some opportunities available for Gold, Silver and 
Bronze Sponsors. There are two Bronze sponsorship packages available, 7 silver packages available (due to 
resource consent upgrade) and 2 Gold Sponsorship packages available.

Bronze $1600 +GST* signage only on the corner of 15th and Cameron Road (1m x 1m)
Silver  $2500 + GST* signage on Cameron Road (3.6 x 1m) with benefits package-invites to Titans 

Sponsors days, association with Titans Sports, Acknowledgement in Titans Quarterly newsletter, 
website association on Titans website

Gold   $5000 +GST*  Premier signage  on Cameron Road and reverse signs looking into school site with 
benefits package
These are available on a 3 year contract. 8 sponsors only. 
The package includes

• Naming rights to the gear bags for first teams of Titans Sports’ 
• Website Association.

- Name and logo on homepage of sports team
- A link on the Titans websites to your own website
- Acknowledgement on Titans Homepage

• Acknowledgement in the Titans Quarterly  Newsletter
• One half page editorial per annum in the Titans Quarterly Newsletter.  (Distributed to all students and alumni of 

Tauranga Boys' College).
• Acknowledgement in other media releases as appropriate and at the discretion of media outlets.

Other appropriate sports fixtures.

If you have any queries please contact Darrell Boyd 5579064 
All funds go toward the development of sport at Tauranga Boys College.
* These can be paid in monthly instalments

Opportunity for School 

Sponsorship
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Underwater Hockey
Congratulations to Guy Roberts (pictured above) for being named in the 
U19 NZ Men’s team for the 4th CMAS Age Group World Championships 
to be held in Hobart in July.  Guy joins the 11 other players selected from 
across New Zealand to compete to reclaim our status of two years ago – 
the best in the world!  We wish Guy and the team all the very best with 
their further training and in the competition itself.  We also look forward 
to watching the play Live in action on underwater cameras as it is 
streamed live from Hobart through YouTube.

WORK DAY THANKS

My thanks to all our boys, parents and the wider community for the support shown for our annual Work Day, held 
last Friday 12 May.  Our boys have responded really well to this opportunity to provide service to the College.   
Funds raised from the Work Day will be used to provide additional filtered water stations, ICT equipment, 
lunchtime sports equipment and Arts equipment.

Karate
Ashton Carter (pictured right) recently completed in the Auckland 
Secondary Schools' Championships and won his Kata Division.  This is 
continuing his success at the Australian JKF National Championships 
and Australian Open last month.  Ashton is seeking selection to the 
National Team to represent New Zealand in the 9th Commonwealth 
Karate Championships to be held in Durban, South Africa, in August this 
year.

SPORT
CONGRATULATIONS



New Zealand Representative Selection 2017:
Jack Wilson NZ U19 Mountain Biking 

Team
Matthew Lochhead NZ Cycling Development 

Squad
Fergus Hamilton NZ Cycling Development 

Squad
Leroy Carter NZSS Sevens Team
Shaun Gwillam NZ Junior Skeet Shooting 

Team
Damien Torwick NZ Junior Canoe Slalom 

Team

Josh Bell  NZ Junior Canoe Slalom 
Team

Charlie Bell NZ U18 Dev. Canoe Slalom
Stewart Bloor NZ U18 Dev. Canoe Slalom
Hugh Canham NZ U18 Dev. Canoe Slalom
Jack Saies NZ U18 Dev. Canoe Slalom
Kieren Washer NZ U18 Dev. Canoe Slalom
Cameron Black NZ U18 Dev. Canoe Slalom
Tristan Eiselen NZ U14 Swimming Team
Toby Langdon NZ Tae Kwon Do team
Guy Roberts NZ U19 Men's Underwater 

Hockey Team
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SPORT

Josh Pullyn

TBC Cross Country - House 
Results
1st Rutherford
2nd Hillary
3rd Ngarimu
4th Ngata
5th Halberg
6th Freyberg

Year 9 Individual Results
1st Ryan Nicholson
2nd Benjamin McManus
3rd Aidan Kearvell

Year 10 Individual Results
1st Oliver Puchner
2nd Thomas Friskney
3rd Taylor Smith

Senior Individual Results
1st Russell Green
2nd Flynn Kelly
3rd Jackson Filipo

CONGRATULATIONS
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SPORT

Swimming (Competitive)
BOPSS Champs – Taupo Aquatic 
Centre     Wednesday 17 May 2017

Some of the outstanding 
performances on the day were;

Tristan Eiselen 
1st 50M Intermediate butterfly, 26.63
1st 100M Intermediate independent 
medley , 1:02.05
2nd 50M Intermediate backstroke, 
29.84

Daniel Shanahan 
1st 200M Junior freestyle, 2:05.54
1st 100M Junior independent 
medley, 1:08.70
2nd 100M Junior freestyle, 58.31

Tarquin Magner
1st 50M Junior freestyle 26.37
1st 50M Junior backstroke 31.14
1st 100M Junior freestyle, 58.26

Jacob Browne
3rd 50M Junior breaststoke 40.89
2nd 25M Junior freestyle dash 14.02

Cai Jager
3rd 50M Senior butterfly 28.54
1st 50M Senior freestyle 25.47
3rd 100M Senior freestyle 57.37

CONGRATULATIONS

Tristan Eiselen - 1st off the blocks

Tauranga Boys’ College teams
1st 200M Junior medley relay
1st 200M Junior freestyle relay
1st 200M Intermediate medley relay
2nd 200M Intermediate freestyle relay
3rd 200M Senior medley relay

A successful carnival with some very prominent Junior swimmers coming through 
our ranks.  The overall school placing will be published at a later date because of a 
computer glitch, but TBC is certainly up there!  Our thanks to the three parents, 
who braved the awful driving conditions, to get our students to this competition.

Some members of our Swimming team pictured above: Matthew Wagstaff, Travis Hudson, Sam 
Jones, Tristan Eiselen, Tarquin Magner & Daniel Shanahan
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Ethan and Dominic Hahunga (Pictured left) have been selected 
to participate in the New Zealand Canada Friendship Exchange 
Programme from 19 May to 9 June 2017 as part of the NZ Cadet 
Forces.  The boys will be representing New Zealand in combined 
Cadet activities in both Canada and the United States.

Jack Niles has been selected to represent the Youth Search & 
Rescue at an Australasian Civil Defence & Emergency 
Management Conference from 20th to 25th May.

Other
CONGRATULATIONS

Mr Ati Aaifou-Olive has put together a programme for our 
boys that involves fitness training, goal setting and 
breakfast. As well as this there will be discussion on life 
skills and career opportunities.  The sessions take place 
on Monday mornings before school starting at 6 am and 
finishing at 8.20.  We may need help from parents to get 
things started. If you think you can assist in any way then 
please contact our Pasifika Tutor  (Mr Rob Warner) at 
r.warner@tbc.school.nz

New Zealand Super Eight 
Schools’ Cultural Festival 2017 

Rotorua  Boys’ High School 
Friday 26 & Saturday 27 May 

•Art 
•Junior and Senior Debating 
•Drama 
•Kapa Haka 
•Solo and Group Music 
•Junior and Senior Oratory 
•Junior and Senior Theatre Sports 
•Pasifika 

Parents and members of the public are warmly invited to attend the NZ 
Super 8 Schools' Cultural Festival on Friday 26th and Saturday 27th 
May at Rotorua Boys' High School.Performance Times and the various 
Venues at the College are as follows:

Friday 26th May
2.30pm -5.30pm Music Group Memorial Hall

Junior Theatre Sports Colman Theatre
Junior Debating Library

5.30pm -6.30pm Pasifika Memorial Hall
6.30pm -9.00pm Kapa Haka Memorial Hall

Senior Theatre Sports Colman Theatre
Senior Debating B Block

9.15pm -9.30pm Prizegiving Memorial Hall

Saturday 27th May
9.00am -12.00pm Debating Finals Library

Senior & Junior Drama Memorial Hall
Senior & Junior Oratory B7
Snr & Jnr Music Solo Colman Theatre

12.10pm-12.30 Prizegiving Memorial Hall

Pasifika Rise  

Programme 

Pasifika

mailto:r.warner@tbc.school.nz
mailto:r.warner@tbc.school.nz
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Some Important Dates for 2017 
Term 2   
May 
Friday 26th Super 8 Schools Cultural Festival
Wednesday 31st Westlake Winter Exchange (away)
June
Monday 5th Queen's Birthday Holiday
Tuesday 6th Health Seminar - Anti Drink Drive
Thursday 8th Rotorua BHS Exchange (home & away)
Monday 12th Senior Assessment Week begins
Tuesday 20th St Paul's Collegiate Exchange 
(home&away)
Monday 26th School Production - all week
Wednesday 28th Hamilton BHS Exchange (home&away)

Senior Reports On-line
July
Thursday 6th Senior Report Evening
Friday 7th Term 2 Ends

Term 3   
July 
Monday 24th Start of Term 3
Wednesday 26th Option Evening

August
Friday 4th Junior Reports Online
Wednesday 9th Open Evening Year 8s & Parents
Wednesday 16th Junior Report Evening
September
Monday 4th Winter Tournament Week Begins
Friday 8th Mid-term Break / Old Boys' Dinner
Friday 15th Senior Assessments until 22nd
Friday 29th Term 3 Ends 
Term 4   
October
Monday 16th Start of Term 4
Monday 23rd Labour Day Holidays
Thursday 26th Senior Reports Online
November
Wednesday 1st Arts Awards Evening
Friday 3rd Sports Awards Evening
Tuesday 7th Senior Academic Awards Evening
Thursday 9th NCEA Exams Begin
Thursday 16th/Friday 17th Junior Exams
Monday 27th Junior Tournament Week all week
December
Friday 1st Last day of NCEA Exams
Monday 4th Year 9 Alternative Programme

Year 10 Camp Week
Friday 8th Junior Prizegiving
Monday 11th Term 4 Ends

Students Supporting Students (SSS) Tutoring
WHEN? 
Three middle days -   TueSday, WedneSday and ThurSday.
TIME?   After school - 3:15pm till 5pm.
WHERE?   In the Library.   SSSh
WHAT?   Senior students, lead by Academic Captain Kane Drake, will be available to 
help other students with their work.
STARTS?   Term 2 

Winter Sports Results

1st XI Football
versus New Plymouth BHS won 4-1
versus King's College won 2-0
versus Auckland Grammar loss 0-2
versus St Peter's Cambridge won 4-3

1st XV Rugby
versus King's College won 31-19
versus Auckland Grammar loss 19-25
versus St Paul's Hamilton won 25-22

Pictured right: midfielder Stone Faiva 
with ball against Auckland Grammar. 
Photo courtesy BOP Times, 
Photographer Andrew Warner

http://www.tbc.school.nz
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